PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATIONREPORT 2018-2019

General body meeting of the Parent Teacher Well Wishers Association of the Little Flower College Guruvayoor for the academic year 2018-2019 was held at the college auditorium on 04/11/2018 at 2.30 pm presided by the PTA President Rev. Sr. Dr. Moly Clare. The meeting began with the invocation to God. Ms.SwapnaJohny, Assistant Professor and Head, Department of Zoology, delivered the welcome speech. PTA Secretary Dr. Sr. Philo Jees presented the PTA report of the academic year 2017-18.

Rev. Sr. Dr. Moly Clare delivered the Presidential address. In her presidential address, the principal made a brief evaluation of the achievements made by the college in the past academic year. Sister congratulated all the rank holders and toppers. She pointed out that Little Flower Family excels in quality education and she also high lightened the fact that God has blessed the efforts of the college by providing good results in the past academic year. Sister told about the establishment of four E-toilets from MLA fund and introduction of two UGC recognised community college courses such as Diploma course in Horticulture and Diploma course in Accounting and Taxation.

Along with the curricular activities students showed their merit in co-curricular activities also. To mould a student, a good family background is needed and parents should enquire about the student. A teacher should be an inspiration behind the student. Sister also mentioned that the misuse of mobiles, internet, social media, etc. will affect the future of students. Sister convinced the parents that study tours are part of their syllabus and they should engage in it. She concluded her address by extending her gratitude for the support and co-operation of PTA executive members.

The expert class provided by Ms. Rose Paul, Assistant Professor, Mathematics, Little Flower College, Guruvayoor. She makes aware of all parents about their duty to mould their children as responsible citizens. It is the duty of parents to observe and control the ways of their children and notice their behavioural changes. Keep an eye on the mobile usage of their children is necessary to protect them from traps. Parents should spent time and be ready to hear their children is the solution for all these problems.

PTA vice president Mr. A.A. Shaju Varghese led the discussion. He expressed the happiness for starting classes in the new building. He congratulated the Principal and staff for their

valuable services. He concluded his words by reiterated about the responsibility of parents with teachers to help and encourage the students in their curricular and extra-curricular activities. Then discussion took place by parents. They expressed their valuable ideas before the association.

The following members were selected to the PTA Executive committee.

- 1. Mr.A.A.Shaju Varghese
- 2. Mr.T.N.Murali
- 3. Mr.K.Krishnakumar
- 4. Mr.K.Vijayarajan
- 5. Mrs.Noorjahan Majeed.

Principal congratulated the members of the new committee and sought their support for the efficient functioning of the college. Dr.Sreeranjini, Assistant Professor of Botany Department proposed vote of thanks to all.

After the general body meeting, the executive committee meeting held. Mr.A.A.Shaju Varghese elected again as PTA vice president. Principal Rev. Sr. Dr. Moly Clare congratulated him. The meeting ended at 5.30 pm.

Six Executive committee meetings were held during this academic year. Following are the programmes conducted under the guidance of PTA committee.

- 1. PTA membership fee collected from new UG and PG admission students.
- 2. Merit day conducted and congratulated award winners, rank holders and Ph.D holders
- 3. Class PTA conducted after internal exams.
- 4. Discussed college day celebrations and provided gifts to retiring staff members.
- 5. Endowment established in honour of retiring Principal.

Heartfelt gratitude to all PTA members who supported and encouraged the activities of the college during this academic year, seeking your suggestions, I submit this report.

PTA General Body Meeting





PTA EXECUTIVE MEMBERS 2018-2019







